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ramsés Miranda Gamboa in the 
Chaneques sinkhole. Angeles Verde 
Ramírez.
a horizontal length of 746 meters. 
though the cave is mainly horizon-
tal, there are nine pitches. the cave 
begins with a 14-meter-deep pit. 
then there is a steep, rocky slope 
very difficult to walk or even crawl 

down. Beyond the rocks there is a 
passage 80 centimeters wide that 
leads to some crawls, climbs, and 
three pitches each 3 meters deep. 
The chamber at the bottom has five 
branches, including the entrance 
one. two of them are really short, 
and one is still unexplored. the 

other two continue southeast and 
northwest. the branch to the north-
west has a 70-meter meander with 
water flowing below. Sometimes it 
is necessary to climb or go down 
to water level in order to advance 
through this narrow passage. Beyond 
this are the two connections to ixtli, 


